From:
European Data Protection Supervisor

To:
<EDPS@edps.europa.eu>
ecretariat <edsecretariat@easo.europa.eu>

Sent at: 21/10/19 20:32:12

EASO.ED.2019.446 - Temporary ban on EASQO's Social

Subject: Media Monitoring Reports

Dear Mr Wiewioroski,
Subject: Temporary ban on EASO’s Social Media Monitoring Reports

On behalf of Ms Nina Gregori, Executive Director of the European Asylum Support Office
(EASO), please find attached a letter on the issue in subject, for your kind attention.

With best regards,

European Asylum Support Office
MTC Block A. Winemakers Wharf, Grand Harbour Valletta, MRS 1917, Malta

epsite: wWww.easo.europa.eu

Th s message, and ts attachments, cannot be construed as automat ca y const tut ng any form of comm tment by EASO,
un ess ts content c eary nd cates otherw se. Th s message may conta n sens t ve nformat on and s ntended so ey for
the nd v dua named. Any unauthor zed d sc osure, use or d ssem nat on s proh b ted. If you have rece ved th s message

by m stake, p ease not fy the sender mmed ate y and permanent y destroy both the message and ts contents.
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Valletta Harbour, 21 QOctober 2019
EASO/ED/2019/446

Mr. Wojciech Rafal Wiewioroski
European Data Protection Supervisar
Rue Wiertz 60,

B-1047 Brussels,

Belgium

By email: edps@edps.europa.eu
Subject: Temporary ban on EASO’s social media monitoring reports
Dear Mr. Wiewioroski,

Following your letter of 30" September 2019 on EASO’s Social Media Monitoring (SMM) reports, 1
would like to hereby confirm that we have taken note of the temporary ban imposed on this form of
data processing.

In accordance with this measure, we are taking appropriate steps, including relevant communication
to our Management Board and key stakeholders, and reallocation of the staff members previously
assigned to the SMM reports to other activities inside EASO.

In the event that the future EUAA Regulation will include a reference to the possibility for the Agency
to make use of information from “publicly available sources”, subject to adequate safeguards being
put in place and after a prior consultation of the EDPS, the Agency will resume the work on the SMM
reports given that these reports have been highly sought after and appreciated by the Member
States,

Yours sincerely,

Nina Gregoril
Executive Director
European Asylum Support Office
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